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ator from Penobscot, Senator Mar
tin, that the motion made by the 
Senator from Washington, Senator 
McDonald, that the majority report 
of the committee, "ought to pass 
in new draft." be accepted. be in
definitely postponed. 

A viva voce vote being doubted, 
A division of the Senate was had. 
Thirteen having voted in the 

affirmative and sixteen opposed, the 
motion to indefinitely postpone the 
motion of the Senator from Wash
ington, Senator McD<lnald, that the 
n:apilty report "ought to pass in 
nel'.' draft·, be accepted. did not 
pre'/ail. 

The PRESIDENT: The question 
is now on the motion of the Senator 
from Washington, Senator Mc
Donald, that the majority report 
of the Committee on Education: 
"Ought to pass in new draft" on 
Bill, An Act Relative to Education, 
be accepted, and that Senator asks 
for a division. 

A division of the Senate was had, 
Twenty-four having voted in the 

affirmative and none opposed, the 
majority report "ought to pass in 
new draft" was accepted. 

Thereupon, under suspension of 
the rules, the bill was given its two 
several readings and passed to be 
engrossed in concurrence. 

On motion by Mr. Friend of 
Somerset. the Senate voted to take 
from the table, Resolve in favor of 
HalTY E. Rowell of Saco, tabled by 
that Senator on April 5th pending 
passage to be engrossed; and on 
further motion by that Senator the 
resolve was passed to be engrossed. 

Sent down for concurrence. 

On motion by Mr. Blaisdell of 
Hancock, the Senate voted to take 
from the table, House Report from 
the Committee on Inland Fisheries 
and Game, Majority Report "Ought 
Not to Pass," Minority Report 
"Ought to Pass," on bill, An Act 
relative to open season on moose 
(E. P. 433) (L. D. 116), tabled by 
that Senator on April 5th pending 
acceptance of the Minority Report; 
and on further motion by the same 
Senator the Minority Report "Ought 
to Pass," was accepted and under 
suspension of the rules the bill was 
given its two several readings and 
passed to be engrossed in con
currence. 

Report of Committee 
(Out of order and under sus

pension of the rules) 
Mr. Blaisdell from the Committee 

on Legal Affairs on Bill "An Act 
to Create the Deer Isle-Sedgwick 
Bridge District," (S. P. 264) (L. D. 
202) reported the same in a new 
draft (S. P. 721) (L. D. 934) under 
the same title, with the accompany
ing resolve, "Resolve Proposing an 
Amendment to the Constitution 
Providing Funds Necessary for 
Maintenance, Interest and Retire
ment, Deer Isle-Sedgwick Bridge 
District Bonds," (S. P. 720) (L. D. 
935) and that they both ought to 
pass. 

Which report was read and ac
cepted, the bill and resolve severally 
read once and under suspension of 
the rules, read a second time and 
passed to be engrossed. 

Sent down for conculTence. 

On motion by Mr. Burns of Aroos
took, the Senate voted to take 
from the table, bill, An Act relative 
to resident fishing and hunting 
licenses (S. P. 132) (L. D. 79), tabled 
by that Senator earlier in today's 
session pending consideration, and 
that Senator yielded to the Sen
ator from Cumberland, Senator 
Schnurle. 

Thereupon, on motion by Mr. 
Schnurle of Cumberland, under 
suspension of the rules, the Senate 
voted to reconsider its former action 
whereby the bill was passed to be 
engrossed; and the same Senator 
offered Senate Amendment "A" and 
moved its adoption: "Amend said 
bill by renumbering the last section 
thereof as Section 3. Further 
amend said bill by adding thereto 
the following: 'Section 4. Revised 
Statutes, Chapter 38, Section 41, 
Par. 6 amended. The last sentence 
to paragraph six of Section 41 of 
Chapter 38 of the Revised Statutes 
is hereby amended to read as fol
lows: 'Any resident under the age 
of eighteen years may hunt with
out a license except that any resi
dent under the age of sixteen years 
must be accompanied by a parent 
or guardian at all times while in 
the fields or forest or on the waters 
or ice of the State with firearms in 
his possession'." 

Mr. SCHNURLE of Cumberland: 
Mr. President and members of the 
Senate. just a word of explanation. 
In their zeal to raise the age limit 
in the House they raised it for 


